
TOWN OF ERIE

Town Council

Board Meeting Date: 6/13/2017

645 Holbrook Street
Erie, CO 80516

File #: 17-238, Version: 1

SUBJECT:  STAFF REPORT

WCR 6 Road Closure

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTER: Russell Pennington, Deputy Director of Public Works
Matt Wiederspahn, P.E., Development Engineer

FISCAL INFORMATION:
Cost as Recommended: N/A
Balance Available: N/A
Budget Line Item Number: N/A
New Appropriation Required: N/A

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: None

SUMMARY AND BACKGROUND OF SUBJECT MATTER:

Crestone Energy is currently constructing an Oil and Gas Gathering Facility in Weld County on the northwest corner of

WCR 6 and WCR 7, with both roads being within Town Limits.  As part of the project they are constructing a 12 inch

water line in WCR 6 as well as paving the road for a half mile west of WCR 7.  WCR 6 is currently a low maintenance dirt

road with minimal daily traffic.

The contractor is proposing to start the closure on June 14th with a targeted re-opening of the beginning of August,

weather permitting.  The Town will send out a press release and the contractor will install message boards notifying

drivers of the closure.

ATTACHMENTS:
A. Detour Map
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